

Office of the City Clerk Woodstock City Hall P.O. Box1539 500 Dundas Street Woodstock, ON N4S 0A7 Telephone (519) 539-1291

April 12, 2023

Municipality of Chatham-Kent ATTN: Judy Smith - Director Municipal Governance/Clerk Via e-mail – ckclerk@chatham-kent.ca

Re: Correspondence – Resolution regarding Bill 5 - Stopping Harassment by Local Leaders

At the Woodstock City Council meeting held on Thursday, April 6th, 2023, the following resolution was passed:

"That Woodstock City Council expresses support for Bill 5 – Stopping Harassment and Abuse by Local Leaders Act, which would require the code of conduct for municipal Councillors and members of local boards to include a requirement to comply with workplace violence and harassment policies and permit municipalities to direct the Integrity Commissioner to apply to the court to vacate a member's seat if the Commissioner's inquiry determines that the member has contravened this requirement;

And further that this resolution be circulated to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario; the Honourable Steve Clark, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing; and the Honourable Ernie Hardeman, Oxford MPP;

And further that this resolution be circulated to Oxford County and the area Municipalities for consideration."

Yours Truly,

Amy Humphries, City Clerk

Cc: Via email -

Kyle Kruger - CAO/Clerk - Township of Norwich - kkruger@norwich.ca

Tanya Daniels - Clerk - Town of Tillsonburg - clerks@tillsonburg.ca

Julie Middleton - Clerk - Township of Southwest Oxford - clerk@swox.org

Danielle Richard - Clerk - Town of Ingersoll - danielle.richard@ingersoll.ca

Karen Martin - Clerk - Township of Zorra - kmartin@zorra.ca

Will Jaques - Clerk - Township of East Zorra-Tavistock - wjacques@ezt.ca

Rodger Mordue - CAO/Clerk - Township of Blandford-Blenheim -

mordue@blandfordbleinham.ca

Chloe Senior - Clerk - Oxford County - csenior@oxfordcounty.ca

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario - premier@ontario.ca

The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing -

Steve.Clark@pc.ola.org

The Honourable Ernie Hardeman, Oxford MPP -

ernie.hardemanco@pc.ola.org